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PERIODIC REVIEW BOARD INITJAL HEARING, 10 MAY 2016 
MOHAMMED ABDUL MALIK BAJABU, ISN 10025 

PERSONAL REPRESENTATIVE OPENING STATEMENT 

Good morning ladies and gentlemen of the Board. We are the Personal Representatives for 
ISN 10025, Mr. Mohammed Abdul Malik Bajabu. We will be presenting Abdul Malik's case 
this morning with the assistance of his Private Counsel. 

Abdul Malik has always been willing to participate in the Periodic Review process since our 
first meeting in mid-March 2016. After initially explaining the reason for our meeting, he was 
visibly overjoyed to have this opportunity. He has remained positive at all of our meetings and 
has always demonstrated his gratefulness and his respect toward us. 

During our meetings, Abdul Malik has conveyed his hope of reuniting with his family. Although 
he is willing to be transferred to any country, he would prefer a country that has a significant 
Arabic-speaking majority. He is also agreeable to participate in any rehabilitation or reintegration 
program that may be required. He longs to get on with his life after his transfer from Guantanamo 
Bay, and he is ready to reconnect with his wife and children. He looks forward to seeing his sisters 
and brothers and meeting some of the newest members of his family who were born during his 
time in detention. His experience as a small business owner for a fishing and diving company 
should provide him with skills and abilities to obtain employment regardless of where he is 
transferred. He has a strong mind for entrepreneurship. In fact, his thirst for business knowledge 
includes reading Dale Carnegie business management books. 

Abdul Malik has been a compliant detainee and has gained a sense of achievement by being a 
camp cook for his fellow detainees. With the chance to meet and mingle with so many people of 
various cultural and religious backgrounds here at GTMO, Abdul Malik has also had an 
opportunity to be aware of and appreciate these other beliefs and customs which will serve him 
well to wherever he is transferred. Adbul Malik speaks and understands English very well. 

We are convinced that Abdul Malik's intention to pursue a better way of life if transferred 
from Guantanamo Bay is authentic and that he bears no animosity towards anyone. Of note, 
Abdul Malik has not made any negative or a derogatory remark toward U.S. policies nor has 
he expressed an interest in extremist activities of any kind. 

Thank you for your time and attention, and we look forward to answering any questions you 
may have during this Board. 

Approved for Public Release 
UNCLASSIFIED 


